Piedmont Regional Committee of the Balance of State Continuum of Care
Executive Committee Meeting

February 5, 2014
Meeting Minutes
Opening:  The meeting of the Piedmont Regional Executive Committee was convened on Wednesday February 5, 2014 via conference call led by Floyd Davis of Community Link. 
Present:

Ed Hosack- Cooperative Christian Ministry

Melissa McKeown- Union County Community Shelter

Nicole Dewitt/ Floyd Davis- Community Link

Skeet Ayscue- Homes of Hope

Gayle Whitehead- Crisis Ministry of Davidson County

Approval of Minutes:  The January 8, 2013 minutes were approved. 
Balance of State Updates:  Nicole Dewitt reported that BoS CoC recently discussed the new CHIN License Policy which included 1) keeping 9 licenses for future requests and SSVF agencies to pay $1,170 per license/year, and that they CHIN License Policy is effective until June 30, 2014 only. The workgroup will work on the next policy in the next few months. 
PRC Housing Forum- The planning group met on Tuesday, Feb 4 to discuss theme, breakout sessions, and date of the forum. At this time, we have reserved April 9th at Cardinal Innovations Corporate Center located at 4855 Milestone Ave. Ed will submit the name of a volunteer from CCM. Nicole asked the committee for suggestions for keynote, theme and breakout sessions. Suggestion was made to consider later dates in April since some will be out of town or otherwise unable to attend. PIT- All Point in Time Count forms are due to Terri Seagraves by Feb 11 and due to NCCEH by Feb 14. David Holston reported that Rowan County was able to use students from Catawba College. Ed mentioned that David H has helped them with tracking their PIT on spreadsheets. The PRC Committee discussed that our PRC PIT count may be down this year however the actual # of homeless persons in our communities may not be lower. At RHM David reported that already this year their # of families in the emergency shelter is more than they served in 2013. Melissa with Union County Comm Shelter stated that they are seeing a higher # of youth in the shelter. Gayle Whitehead with Crisis Ministry of Davidson County is also experiencing higher numbers of families in the shelter. 
Other Business- Ed Hosack announced a 3 month sabbatical to begin April 7- July 7, 2014. Floyd inquired if other ESG agencies have experienced any issues in being reimbursed from the State. David reported that he has not received RHM’s contract at this time. Local task force meetings are in February. 
Next meeting march 5, 2014.  

